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We hereby express our respect for the Taungurung people, who are the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are based. 
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Foundation Excursion 

See next week’s 

newsletter for more 

photos of the 

Foundation Excursion to        

Bundoora Park Farm 

FP 



 

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER 
August 

8th   Vicki Buggy 

15th  Ashleigh Desmond 

22nd Jackie Knight 

29th  Elissah Dwyer-Stone 

September 

5th  Lucy Wheeler 

 

 
 

BREAKFAST CLUB —Mon, Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday 

(see more information on page 5) 
 

Tuesday 12th 

2026 Foundation Specialist Transition Sessions (refer flyer) 
 

Thursday 14th 

3-6 Athletics Carnival 
 

Friday 15th 

F-2 Athletics Carnival 

Library Competition closes (refer flyer) 
 

Monday 18th to Friday 22nd 

Book Week 
 

Tuesday 26th 

2026 Foundation Specialist Transition Sessions (refer flyer) 
 

Friday 29th 

Onsite Assembly  
 

September 

Monday 1st to Wednesday 3rd 

Grade 5/6 Camp Manyung 

Friday 5th 

Fathers Day Stall (refer flyer) 
 

Tuesday 9th 

2026 Foundation Specialist Transition Sessions (refer flyer) 
 

Friday 19th 

2025  Foundation CSEF Autum/Winter Uniform Applications 

close—refer to flyer at the end of the newsletter 

2026 Foundation Enrolments NOW OPEN  
Please visit the school website for further information and to complete an Enrolment           

Enquiry    

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au   

Children must be turning five before 30th April 2026.  If you have any questions regarding   

enrolment, please do not hesitate to contact the school on 57821 268. 

 

Late Arrivals 
 

If your child arrives after 8.50am 
please ensure they go to the office 
to be signed in.  
If they are not signed in you will 
receive an SMS stating that your 
child is away. 

Facebook 

As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, 

please direct any questions/queries/concerns to 

the school directly via 

kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling the 

office on  5782 1268.368. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Birthday wishes to the following 

students who are celebrating their 

birthday this coming week: 

 

Carter M, Mackenzie C, Noah C, Phoenix R, Cooper C, 

Tyler M, Lita I and Axel S. 

Drink Bottles 

Reminder all students 
need to bring a  

drink bottle to school.  

2025 School Term Dates 
Term 3: 21st July to 19th September 

Term 4: 6th October to 19th December 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES  

As term 3 is here and in with the  

wet weather and winter, could you 

please make sure all students have 

a change of clothes in their bags. 

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au


 
 

 

 

 
Principal’s Message — Living Our Values Together 

 

Dear Kilmore Primary School Community, 

 

Over the past fortnight, our school has been buzzing with activity, learning, and connection. From our Parent Teacher 

Interviews to the Scholastic Book Fair, we have seen our students, staff, and families come together in ways that truly reflect 

our school values of being Kind, Proud, and Safe. 

Celebrating Our Parent Teacher Interviews 

A heartfelt thank you to all students and families who attended our Parent Teacher Interviews last week. These 

conversations are such an important part of our learning journey — they give students the chance to reflect on their 

progress, celebrate achievements, and set goals for the term ahead. We were especially proud of how our students 

confidently spoke about their learning and how families actively engaged in planning the next steps. 

These moments of open communication strengthen the partnership between home and school, ensuring that every student 

has the best chance to thrive. 

Success at the Scholastic Book Fair 

Our Scholastic Book Fair was a huge success! It was wonderful to see so many students exploring new books, discovering 

different genres, and sharing their love of reading with friends and family. Thanks to your support, we have raised valuable 

funds that will go directly into new library resources for our students. 

Beyond the fundraising, the Book Fair reminded us of the magic of books — they spark curiosity, build empathy, and connect 

us across cultures and generations. 

Launching Our 4 Week Community Kindness Challenge 

As a school, we are now excited to launch something new — our Community Kindness Challenge. 

For the next four weeks, we are inviting every student, staff member, and family to take part in a challenge designed to 

actively live our school values beyond the classroom. 

How It Works 

1 Choose an action each week that reflects one of our values: 

 Kind – e.g., help a neighbour, write a thank-you note, include someone new in a game. 

 Proud – e.g., keep our school clean, share your learning with a family member, wear your uniform with pride. 

 Safe – e.g., walk safely across the road, remind someone of safe behaviour, keep play spaces tidy. 

2 Record your actions on your challenge card (available from your classroom or the office). 

3 Share your story by bringing in photos, drawings, or short descriptions for our Community Kindness Wall in the front 

    office. 

4 At the end of the four weeks, we will celebrate our collective impact at assembly. 

 

 

 

Mr Nicolaides 



 

 

 

 

 

Why This Matters 

When we are kind, proud, and safe in our actions — both inside and outside the school gates — we show our children that 

these values matter everywhere. This initiative is not just about doing good deeds; it’s about building habits that strengthen 

our relationships, our school culture, and our community as a whole. 

This is a chance for our students to see that small actions can make a big difference. It’s also an opportunity for families to get 

involved, modelling the behaviours we want our children to carry with them for life. 

Let’s make the next four weeks a celebration of kindness, pride, and safety. Together, we can create ripples of positivity that 

reach far beyond our school grounds. 

Thank you for your continued support and for always living our values in the way you learn, play, and connect. 

 

Kind regards 

 

Michael Nicolaides  

Principal 

Kilmore Primary School 
 

 

Mr Nicolaides 



Kilmore Primary School 

 

 

Student Awards 

At Kilmore Primary School, we are always working on modelling our school values of Kind, Proud and 

Safe.  As a whole school, we explicitly teach and then give our students opportunities to display these 

values within and beyond the classroom doors. 
 

The students listed below will be recognised for showing our school values at our assembly today. 
 

We congratulate: 

 

 

Foundation F —  

  

Grade 2/4 B — Zenith T 

 

Grade 6B —  

 

Foundation J —  

 

Grade 3H —  

 

Grade 6H — Brody A 

 

Foundation M —  

 

Grade 3K —  

 

Grade 6M — Flynn L 

 

Foundation P —                           

 

Grade 3V —  

 

Grade 6O — Evie T 

 

Grade 1A — Adam S 
                  Ruby S 

                     

Grade 4M —  

                    

PE — Xanthe D 

 

Grade 1B — Austin W 
                  Abdul W 

 

Grade 4S —  

 

ART —  

 

Grade 1S — Xanthe D 

 

Grade 4W —                    

 

Performing Arts —  

 

Grade 2F — Koah C 

 

Grade 5F — Jimmy M 

 

Science — Xavier M 

                   

Grade 2H — Lily-Rae K 

 

Grade 5J — Gail D 

     

PMP — Ethan L 

 

Grade 2M — Eligh P 

 

Grade 5M — Seerat K 

 









 

Wellbeing  

 

 

 

 Mon, Tues, Wed & Thurs  

Details: 

• Days: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 

• Time: 8:20am - 8:45am 

• Location: Stadium (Kilmore-Lancefield will open at 8:20am).  

Managed by KPS staff, Breakfast Club offers a selection of cereals and toast for students to enjoy. This program 

not only provides a nutritious start to the day but also encourages autonomy and enhances social skills. 

Breakfast Club is a student-only space designed to foster the development of these important skills. 

We kindly remind all families that students should not enter the school grounds before the Breakfast Club 

gate opens at 8:20am. We are not in a position to supervise or support students before this time, and your 

support is greatly appreciated. 

Students attending Breakfast Club must enter via the Lancefield Road gate at 8:150am. Once inside, they are 

expected to remain in Breakfast Club until 8:30am, when yard supervision begins. This is to ensure the safety 

and wellbeing of all students. 

If your child is not attending Breakfast Club, they must wait outside the gate until a school staff member 

welcomes them in at 8:30am. 

During Breakfast Club, we are unable to provide one-on-one support. It is the responsibility of Parents and 

Carers to ensure their child enters and settles into Breakfast Club safely.  

Thank you for your understanding and ongoing support in helping us maintain a safe and supportive 

environment for all students. 

If any parents or carers are interested in helping at Breakfast Club, please send an expression of interest 

to Richie.Boyer@education.vic.gov.au 

 

Breakfast Club Term 3 

Please follow the link to the recording or The Resilience Project presents; Building Resilience at Home - Zoom  

If you would like to view the session, this link will expire on 31 August 2025. 

mailto:Richie.Boyer@education.vic.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheresilienceproject.od2.vtiger.com%2Fshorturl.php%3Fid%3D688c0e9dde1c44.21840625&data=05%7C02%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ce6a0e1c916ed45b75e9908ddd0965a0a%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec3
https://theresilienceproject-au.zoom.us/rec/play/54Xdxeyc65mvzCdIE_y2ysbQ2kBByYqVaTXH3X4cjPLWtIGZ8x4GXHjjsgkJYCx5pX1LdC1IjWdTsubY.qRCFagsPxAc9XsgB?eagerLoadZvaPages=&accessLevel=meeting&canPlayFromShare=true&from=share_recording_detail&continueMode=true&compo


 

Mobile Phones & Smart Watches 

It is a Department of Education requirement that students hand mobile phones 

and smart watches in to the office each morning and collect them at the end 

of each day.  

The office has a locked mobile phone cabinet for this purpose. 

 







 



 KPS Canteen News 

Orders are available on 

FRIDAYS 

Please see next page on 

how to set up and  

register with Flexischools 

and place your canteen 

orders. 



 







What you need to know.

Who is State Schools’ Relief?	
State Schools’ Relief (SSR) is a not-for-profit organisation that works closely with all government schools across Victoria. Each 
year SSR provides assistance to thousands of families experiencing financial disadvantage by supplying new school uniform items 
and footwear. 
   
Introduction to the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund   	
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) was established to provide payments for eligible students to attend camps, 
sports days and excursions. To find out more, or to apply for assistance, please refer to the Department of Education.

SSR offers two* uniform packages each year to ALL Prep families/guardians that are eligible for CSEF funding. 

Prep Autumn/Winter Uniform Package for CSEF recipients
Prep students for 2025 that are recipients of the Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) automatically qualify for the uniform 
package and/or voucher. 
*If students received the Prep Summer Uniform Package, they are still eligible to receive the Autumn/Winter Package. 

What’s in the package?  	
The Autumn/Winter package contains the following items:  

Outerwear x 1 pce (i.e., jacket / parka / puffer)
Tops x 2 pcs (i.e., windcheater / polo shirt / rugby top)
Pants x 2 pcs (i.e., trackpants / leggings)
Socks x 2 packs
Pair of Shoes x 1

Important:
a)  PE items are not included as part of this package
b)  Shoes must be requested in UK sizes (please refer to our shoe size conversion chart)

Cost to parents & guardians  	
Where State Schools’ Relief is unable to provide a uniform item directly that contains a logo (due to contractual agreements with 
uniform retailers) a voucher for $85 will be provided that subsidises the cost of the uniform item/s. The voucher can be redeemed 
at your child’s school uniform shop or independent uniform retailer. 
Please note: vouchers do have an expiry date and must be redeemed before they exprire.

How do I apply for the Prep CSEF Autumn/Winter Uniform Package? 	
Applications are made through your child’s school. Please refrain from contacting State Schools’ Relief directly as we are unable 
to accept applications directly from parents/families. Should you have any questions, or wish to apply for assistance, please speak 
directly with your child’s school.

How do I receive the uniform package?
All items and/or vouchers provided by SSR will be delivered directly to your child’s school. The school will contact you to 		
arrange handover of these items and/or vouchers.

Important: 
Vouchers are not transferable and cannot be exchanged for cash. State Schools’ Relief does not make cash payments to schools 
parents or guardians.

What you need to do.

Your child’s school will be in contact with you regarding the 2025 Autumn/Winter Uniform Package. Please fill out the ‘Prep CSEF 
Autumn/Winter Uniform Package Order Form’ and return it to the school for submission.

STATE SCHOOLS’ RELIEF
Prep CSEF Autumn/Winter Uniform Package 2025

UPDATE FOR PARENTS & GUARDIANS
Applications for the Prep CSEF Autumn/Winter Uniform Package are now open

State Schools’ Relief Ltd  |  1/8 Johnston Court, Dandenong South VIC 3175  |  contact@ssr.net.au  |  03 8769 8400 |  stateschoolsrelief.org.au

https://www.vic.gov.au/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund
https://stateschoolsrelief.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/11/SSR-Shoe-Conversion-Chart.pdf


 

 

Foundation 2026 

Specialist Days 

 

To help you discover more about Kilmore Primary School we would like to invite 

you to join us for our 2026 Specialist Classes 

Children will have the opportunity to participate in story time, singing, crafts and 

games. 

   
Click here to sign your child up!  

 

Tuesday 12th August 2025 

Tuesday 26th August 2025 

Tuesday 9th September 2025  

 

Sessions run from 3.30pm to 4.15pm. Please enter through the gate on the corner 

of Sutherland Street and Lancefield Road. 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf0CUSHd7e6sneUe9_g4pf0Tdvcg8wJPolGfBdGXHASQbWG1w/viewform?usp=sharing&ouid=116861277000781831877

